
 
NFIFWI/312/2023-25                                                                                                         Date: 13-12-2023 
To, 
The Executive Director (Mktg.) 
Life Insurance Corporation of India 
Central Office, ‘Yogakshema’, Mumbai 
 

Respected Sir, 
Re: About the Pre-Recruitment Test for agents conducted by NSEiT. 

 

At present, the pre-recruitment test for new agents is being conducted by NSEiT all 
over the country. In recent days it is widely experienced that the availability of 
examination slots for the agents sponsored by LIC of India are very less. Currently, 
many Development Officers have taken up the new recruitment as a mission, 
however they are not in a position to get examination slots immediately. Moreover, 
many potential prospective new agents ask to arrange the online exam on Sundays, 
however the examination centers of NSEiT remain closed on Sundays because of 
which our Development Officers are facing problems in sponsoring new agents. We 
humbly request you to take up the matter with NSEiT so that the NSEiT makes 
arrangements for conducting the pre-recruitment tests for new agents on Sundays 
too.      
 
Further, it is our long pending and justifiable demand to bring down the minimum marks 
to be obtained from current 17 to 15 and increase the grace marks so that maximum 
potential prospective agents get through the exam, which will be beneficial for the field 
force and for the corporation too. We request you to take up this with the Insurance 
Institute of India.  
 

With best regards, 
 

Yours Sincerely,                                                                                                                                 

 
(Vivek Singh) 
Secretary General – NFIFWI 
 

CC-Respected Secretary General Life Insurance Council & Respected Secretary 
General, Insurance Institute of India. 

 
   

 


